Grow | Marinis Group

From:

Grow | Marinis Group

Sent:

Thursday, 2 April 2015 9:36 AM

To:

Grow | Marinis Group

Subject:

An Inquiry into Financial Planning

Dear friends

I'd like to add my voice to those calling for an inquiry into the financial planning industry. It is obvious from the wellpublicised issues with at least two of our major banks that some people are receiving very poor quality advice.

In my experience, many of the people who seek financial advice from the 'big four' backed financial planning organisations are unsophisticated investors without a great deal of experience with money. Characteristically, they do not have the referral base from which to source 'non-aligned' financial planning advice and have no choice but to put their trust in the major financial institutions (or the 'big banks') to look after them. Clearly, this trust has been breached on many, many occasions.

A financial planner must be completely transparent in terms of fees and the kind of advice provided. For this very reason Marinis Financial Group has developed a flat fee structure which is made available to all potential clients from the outset - they are fees which are based on the amount of work we are being asked to do, rather than on a percentage of the investment balance.

As a non-aligned financial planner. I have consistently shied away from enticements from large financial planning licensees to be part of their distribution networks. I wish only to be held to account by my clients for providing appropriate strategic advice and then, regardless of supplier, for accessing the right financial products to meet their needs. I do not wish to be accountable to a 'head office' structure which demands to know why I am not putting more business their way.

Any government enquiry should look at the quality and cost of advice given by 'bank-aligned' financial advisers. It is my view that it should recommend reparation for people who suffer losses as a result of inappropriate advice. Perhaps it should also consider if divesting financial planning services via the major banks is in the national best interest (currently this practice seems to serve predominantly as a distribution system for bank products)!

As always, if you would like to discuss any of the issues raised in this edition of eGrow, or your personal circumstances, please do not hesitate to call me or my proudly 'non-aligned' team members.

Kind Regards

Theo Marinis B.A, B.Ec, CPA, CFP® **Financial Strategist Authorised Representative**



GROW @ Marinis

Financial Strategies (SA) Pty Ltd | ABN 54 083 005 930 Trading as Marinis Financial Group | Australian Financial Services Licence No: 326403

P 08 8130 5130 | F 08 8331 9161 | E grow@marinisgroup.com.au A 67 Kensington Road, Norwood SA 5067 | W marinisgroup.com.au

If you do not wish to receive further messages of this nature, send a reply email with the word UNSUBSCRIBE in the subject box.

This message is confidential and may be privileged. It is intended only for the use of the addressee named above. If you are not the intended recipient, any unauthorised dissemination, distribution or copying is illegal. We do not guarantee the security or completeness of information hereby transmitted and we are not liable in either respect for any delay. Nothing in this message is intended as an offer or solicitation for the purchase or sale of any financial instrument. Any market prices or data, unless specifically verified and identified as such, are not warranted as to completeness or accuracy. It is the responsibility of the recipient to virus scan this email.